TRANSMITTAL MEMO

TO: Council President Bernard C. "Jack" Young

FROM: Peter Little, Executive Director

DATE: July 6, 2010

RE: Council Bill 10 - 0523



I am herein reporting on City Council Bill 10 - 0523 introduced by Councilmembers Kraft, and Welch at the request of The Parking Authority of Baltimore City.

The purpose of the bill is to extend the parking duration limit for non-permit holders in the Little Italy Residential Permit Parking Area. The Baltimore City Parking Authority has reviewed the proposed City Council Bill 10 - 0523. This legislation corrects City Code to reflect residential permit parking restrictions that have been in place in Little Italy for over fourteen years. Furthermore, the Little Italy Community Organization (L.I.C.O.) supports this three hour parking duration for non-permit holders in the Little Italy Residential Permit Parking Area.

For the reasons stated above, the Parking Authority supports the passage of City Council Bill 10 - 0523.



